
Welcome Back! 

I hope that you have all had a wonderful holiday and it is lovely to see the children back in school 

again. 

It has been a very busy time in school with all of the contractors working hard to finish the building pro-

jects.  The staff have been in school since Tuesday sorting out and getting ready to welcome the chil-

dren back again.   

Welcome to our new Reception classes.  Fox and Squirrel reception children started yesterday and set-

tled brilliantly!   

We have a new demountable classroom for Deer Class which looks very smart indeed.  It really puts 

the old demountable to shame now!  We also have a new staff room and a PPA area for teachers to 

work in when they are not teaching.  There is still work to be done in the nursery to finish off the new 

room and the SEND Hub still needs quite a bit of work before it can open.  We will be continuing to 

work to tidy up the outside areas.  As there are still contractors on site, there is still quite a bit of mess 

around, but we are slowly starting to see a new school building emerging.   

On Friday 10th September, we are having open classrooms from 3.20 until 4.00 to give you all the op-

portunity to visit your child’s classroom and say a quick hello to the staff.  It is lovely to be able to wel-

come you into school again after such a long time. 

There is a separate letter being sent out with the Flyer this week with more information about continu-

ing Covid-19 restrictions.  Please read it carefully as it has information about self-isolating and what will 

happen if there are cases of Covid in school. 

Welcome to Mr Granger who is joining us as the Ducklings Teacher (Nursery).  Also welcome to Kate 

Buffery who is going to be doing some Forest School work with Reception class. 

We are changing the end of day procedures slightly.  If you are only picking children up from KS2, 

there is no change to the way in which we are organizing this.  If you are picking up from Nursery or 

KS1, please continue to use the gate near nursery to come on to site.  Nursery, Reception and Year 1 

parents should also leave by the same gate.  However Year 2 parents should pick up from the back of 

the building then continue around to KS2 and leave by the KS2 gate.  Nursery, Reception and Year 1 

parents picking up from KS2 should continue around the building then leave through the KS2 gate.  I 

know it sounds a bit complicated, but there will be staff outside to help you find your way around.  

Please bear with us while we sort out any teething problems with this. 

Thanks to the Friends for organizing the lovely gifts for Reception. 

 

Office Opening Hours 

The office is open between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm every day.  If you need to contact us outside these 

times, please email admin@cmpschool.co.uk. 

  

Cleobury Mortimer Primary School 

 

Head teacher:  Mrs C J Mayfield      Chair of Governors:  Mr S Auger                                                                       Friday 03.09.2021 

Contact us:  01299 270313 admin@cmpschool.co.uk 


